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Town Of Sanbornton

BUDGET COMMITTEE

Meeting minutes

February 15, 2011

Present:   Earl Leighton, Katy Wells, Karen Ober, Tim Lang, Dave Nickerson; Selectmen’s Representative and Jim Wells.

Absent: Jeff Jenkins

 At 6:39 pm, Chair Leighton recognized the presence of a quorum and called the meeting to order.

Minutes

 Chair Leighton made a motion to approve the minutes of January 25, 2011, 2nd by Karen Ober all were in favor.

Mail/Correspondence


Chair Leighton announced that the MS-7 has a new line for the Budget Committee for “estimated revenue”.  Chair Leighton suggests that the committee look for help from the BOS in presenting a number for this line.


Chair Leighton stated that the Budget Committee, due to past meeting cancellations would move the Fire Dept, Town Clerk and Executive budgets to the March 15 meeting.

 Appointments


Recreation Commission


Julie Lonergan of the Commission, met with the Budget committee to review the budget as presented for FY 2012.  Julie discussed some small changes to the PT sub total and explains that she anticipates the same summer volume for this budget cycle.  Julie also explains that the revenue reimbursement from the Rec. dept is up. Other questions from the Budget committee, were answered as follows:  Professional services is to pay officials and there will be an increase to revenue income offset by the registration fees.; General supplies is for field trip entrance fees and Mileage is paid for the PT and FT personnel between errands for the Rec dept. Chair Leighton requests any possible reductions that can be made and requests Julie get back to the Budget committee.  Tim Lang made a motion to accept the Recreation budget in the amount of $110,682, 2nd by Karen Ober all were in favor.


Library 


Cab Vinton, Director and Joanne Dover, Treasurer met with the Budget Committee to review the budget as presented for FY 2012.  Cab discussed the increase in the PT Librarian I position, that Cab reports the library created last year with money they “found” in the budget from surplus.  Chair Leighton questioned if this position was advertised for and Cab responded that it was and that his wife was the new hire. Cab suggests that the town needs this level of service to place Sanbornton in the median with its peers. Cab states that the opening of the remaining space at the library has created additional demands on the staff and they need more hours to cover this area and to provide better service.  Cab states that the library is used with a socialistic model to allow more flexibility to the townspeople for borrowing items rather than purchasing for each town household. After further discussion of the creation of the new position and the increased funding that will be needed and further has been requested, Chair Leighton made a motion  to fund the Library for last budget cycle’s amount of $110,241, 2nd by Katy Wells, vote: 3 yes (EL, KW, DN) 3 No (JW, KO, TL)

No action taken.


Tim Lang made a motion to fund the Library for $116,220, 2nd by Karen Ober, vote: 4 yes (TL,KO,DN,JW) 2-no (EL,KW) motion passed


Welfare (General Assistance)


Melanie VanTassel, Overseer of Public Welfare, met with the Budget Committee to review the budget as presented for FY 2012.  Melanie reviewed a decrease of $100 to the PT coverage and stated her intent to drop the fuel assistance line by $2,000.  Melanie stated she contacted the fuel suppliers that the town deals with for deliveries and they have agreed to change the minimum delivery to  100 gallons for a crisis delivery.  Several members of the budget committee expressed concerns with dropping this number due to federal cuts in aid and the rising cost of fuel.  Chair Leighton made a motion to budget FY 2012 Welfare/General Assistance at $70,000, 2nd by Katy Wells  all were in favor.


Food Panty-Melanie reported that she is looking into programs for the town to be involved with that will assist the residents that will involve volunteering.  Melanie will report with more information when it is available.


At 8:32pm, Karen Ober made a motion to extend the meeting 15 minutes, 2nd by Chair Leighton all were in favor.


Discussion with Welfare Officer continued.


At 8:45pm, Tim Lang made a motion to extend the meeting for 5 minutes, 2nd by Karen Ober all were in favor.

New Business


Karen Ober expressed her concern for saving the town money, by looking in to the contributions for the town employee’s health insurance.  The committee members discussed this as a long-standing concern.


Tim Lang requested a list of gross cost for the 2% raises for the town employees for next meeting from Bob Veloski.


At 8:52 pm, Tim Lang made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by Chair Leighton all were in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Katy Wells


Budget Committee Member and Secretary


